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IMPORTANT DATES 
 

September 6 & 7 
Underclassmen Pictures 

 
September 8 

Academic Lettering and  
Perfect Attendance Awards – 8 am 

 
Homecoming Week 

September 26 – October 1 
 

October 14 
Senior Portraits 

Last Chance 
 

October 20 
End of 1

st
 Quarter 
 

October 21 & 24 
No School / Teacher Work Days 

 

 
 

 
 

SHERANDO HOMECOMING 2016 
 

Sherando's Homecoming Week will run  
Monday, September 26 through Saturday, October 1. 

 
Homecoming spirit days are: 

 

Monday, September 26 ‘Murica Day 
Tuesday, September 27 Tie Dye Day 

Wednesday, September 28 What not to Wear Day 
(Fashion Faux Pas) 

Thursday, September 29  Throwback Thursday 
Friday, September 30  Red & Black Spirit Day 

 
 

DECA Powder Puff Football Game - Monday, September 26 at 6:00 pm 
 

Homecoming Parade - Thursday, September 29 at 6:30 pm 
 

Homecoming Football Game vs. James Wood - Friday, Sept. 30 at 7 pm 
 

Homecoming Dance - Saturday, October 1 from 7-10 pm 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Tribe 2017 
 
Yearbooks are now on sale for $75. 

 
Go to yearbookforever.com. 

  
Buy your yearbook now before the price increases. 
 
 

http://shs.frederick.k12.va.us/


10TH ANNUAL 
SHERANDO HIGH SCHOOL 

HOMECOMING PARADE & BONFIRE 
HOSTED BY THE TOWN OF STEPHENS CITY 

 
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 29TH, 2016 

6:30 P.M. ON MAIN STREET 
 

The 10
th
 Annual Sherando High School Homecoming Parade & Bonfire is being held on Main Street beginning at 6:30 PM.    
Come and enjoy the parade that starts off at 6:30 and features floats, made & decorated by SHS students,  
SHS Homecoming Court, Sherando Warrior Football team, cheerleaders, band, local businesses and more.  

 

Immediately following the parade, a bonfire will be lit by the Sherando Warrior with chants and cheers by the Sherando fans. 
 

AND Friday, September 30
th
,  is the Sherando Homecoming football game in Arrowhead Stadium @7:00pm  

Come watch our Warrior bring our Team onto the Field and  cheer Coach Hall and our Warriors on to Victory!   
  We need lots of volunteers for Parade Lineup, Safety Marshals and Convertibles/Pickups for the Homecoming Court:  

Email Lindsay Entsminger @linno88@aol.com if you would like to join in the FESTIVITIES. There's something for everyone!! 
 

 

 
 

SGA needs your help in making our Homecoming 2016 more successful.  We are requesting light snacks, such as chips, 
pretzels, packaged cookies, etc. to serve during the dance. Items may be dropped off on Friday, Sept. 30th in the main 
office during the school day and in the commons area after school until 6:00pm.  
 

Other Homecoming Dance News: 

 Tickets will go on sale in front of the Warrior Head during the 5th and 6th lunch periods only starting Monday, 
Sept. 26th for Seniors, and Tuesday, Sept. 27th for all students.  Tickets cost $10 per person. 

 Guest forms will be available in the main office by the first week of September. All completed guest forms must be 
returned to the main office by Tuesday, Sept. 27th. 50 guest passes will be issued on a first come, first serve 
basis.  

 
 

 

 
 

Bright Futures-Frederick County Food Drive/Community Fair 
 
Bright Futures-Frederick County will be holding a Food Drive and Community Fair on Saturday, September 24 
from 11 a.m.-3 p.m. at the Bright Futures-Frederick County Distribution Center located at 178 Indian Hollow 
Road (the former Frederick County Public Schools Transportation Facility off Route 522N).  Admission to the 
event is free with the donation of non-perishable, child-friendly food items (no glass containers) to benefit the 
Bright Futures-Frederick County Food Pack program. For info. contact Nancy Mango at 540-667-2490 or 
mangon@fcpsk12.net.   

 
 
 



 

DECA….OWN YOUR FUTURE!! 
 

DECA, the marketing student co-curricular organization, is gearing up for another great year!! As the school 
year begins, we are looking for members to be part of this exciting and educational organization.  In addition to 
hosting some of the schools largest and most anticipated events, DECA promotes leadership, teamwork, and 
critical thinking through its outstanding competitive events program.  Join DECA by October 1 and receive a free 
T-shirt!!  For more information and membership forms, stop by Room 421.  Our theme this year is to Own Your 
Future so let’s become amazing students, amazing leaders, and amazing DECA Members…..and own our 
future together!!!!! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Sherando students that traveled to Atlanta, Georgia for the FBLA Summer National Conference had a blast 
competing in their competitive events as well as attending thrilling workshops, one of which had a guest speaker that was 
successful with his business after being on the television show Shark Tank! The opening and closing sessions of the 
conference were spectacular with FBLA chapters from all over the USA, and some from China in attendance. Sherando 
High School’s FBLA President Mitchell Skowbo stated, “The National Conference is truly amazing and quite surreal to be 
honest. There are just thousands of FBLA members all getting together in one place; there's just great energy!”  

Not only were the FBLA members enthralled by the Conference’s events, but they also had a great time exploring 
the city of Atlanta, or better referred to as Hot-lanta. The students were able to take a tour of the Coca-Cola factory and 
also the Civil Rights Museum in downtown Atlanta.  

FBLA members are looking forward to this year’s upcoming National Conferences. The Fall National is located in 
Daytona Beach, Florida and the Summer National is located in Anaheim, California!   

To participate in activities and trips, one can become an FBLA member for $25, which includes an awesome  
t-shirt, or $15 that just covers dues.  

 

 

     POWDERPUFF FOOTBALL GAME 
Monday, September 26th, 6:30 p.m. 

     Arrowhead Stadium 
     $5 Adults; $3 Students 

 

This annual Homecoming Week tradition pits the Junior Girls 
against the Senior Girls for the Powderpuff Football crown! 

 

Sponsored by DECA 



 

 
From Edline to Parent/Student 360 
 
 
 

 
Frederick County Public Schools will begin using a new student information system from Tyler Technologies 
called Parent/Student 360 in the 2016-17 school year.  Parent/Student 360 is replacing Edline and will provide 
parents and students with a variety of information including student schedules, grades and attendance data.  
Over the next few weeks, parents and students will receive a user name and password that will allow them to 
login to Parent/Student 360.  The Parent/Student 360 link can be found under Parents & Students on the school 
division’s website and each individual school website.   
 

 

 

FCPS Rapid Communication System Text Messages 
 
 
The Frederick County Public Schools’ Rapid Communication System includes a SMS 
text message function.  In order to receive text messages sent through the FCPS Rapid 
Communication System, parents must have the phone number of the device on which 
they want to receive text alerts included on their child’s student record.  In addition, they 
must opt-in to receiving the text messages if they have not done so previously.  To opt-
in, text “Yes” to 67587 from the device on which you want to receive text messages.  
Once the opt-in process has been completed, you will receive a confirmation text 
message.  The FCPS Rapid Communication System is used to contact parents in a 
variety of situations ranging from severe weather and power outages to other emergencies that may cause a 
school to evacuate, relocate or lockdown. The system also is utilized to inform parents when schools are closed, 
opening late or closing early due to inclement weather. Individual schools also utilize the system to 
communicate information to their school communities.  
 

 

 

 
 

Students that have a medical condition that may require intervention or medication during school hours should 
have a medication form and/or plan of care from their physician on file in the clinic with the appropriate 
signatures. Health forms can be found on the FCPS website by clicking "Parents & Students" and then clicking 
on "Health Forms" on the right side of the page. These forms must be renewed every school year.  If you have 
any questions, please contact the school nurse.   

 

 

NOTICE OF NON-DISCRIMINATION 
 

Frederick County Public Schools does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, disability, 
or age in its employment, programs and activities. The following persons have been designated to handle 
inquiries regarding the non-discrimination process: John A. Linaburg, Executive Director of Human Resources, 
and Michele Sandy, Director of Special Services, 1415 Amherst St., Winchester, VA 22601, (540) 662-3888. For 
further information on notice of non-discrimination, see list of OCR enforcement offices for the address and 
phone number of the office that serves your area, or call 1-800-421-3481. 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

Milk Quality and Products  – 1st place overall – STATE CHAMPIONS 

Team Members: 

Nicole Masiello– 1
st
 place high individual 

Bailey McGill  – 2
nd

 place 

Jordan Merriner– 3rd place 

Cailea McDonald  

 

Coach: Chrissy Whitacre 

 

 

Jr. Prepared Public Speaking – 1st place overall – STATE CHAMPIONS 

Grayson Moyer 

 

Coach: Jeff Stout 

 

 

 

Jr Agriculture Mechanics– 1st place overall – STATE CHAMPIONS 

Team Members: 

Megan Grose – 2
nd

 place high individual 

Nick Corbitt – 3
rd

 place  

Tyler Hazelwood 

Jacob Nicholson 

 

Coach: Ashlee Edwards 

 

Horse Hippology – 2nd place overall 

Camryn Madigan – 6
th
 place high individual  

Talia Frank – 9
th
 place  

Savannah DelCid  

Morgan Strickler 

 

Coach: Jeff Stout 

 

Jr. Crops – 2nd place overall (5
th

 place Senior Division) 

Jonathan Ames – 6
th
 place high individual 

Jeremy Petrie – 8
th
 place 

Fletcher Clark – 10
th
 place 

 

Coach: Jeff Stout 

 

 

 

 

 



Jr. Creed Speaking – 3rd place overall 

Erin Orgen 

Coach: Jeff Stout 

 

Sr. Agriculture Mechanics – 3rd place overall 
Team Members:  
Cooper Beall – 3

rd
 place high individual 

Zack Morris – 6
th
 place 

Justin McDonald 

Justin Petrie 

Coach: Ashlee Edwards 

 

Ag Sales – 4th place overall  

Team Members:   

Annaliese Jenkins – 2
nd

 place high individual  

Emily Walker - 4
th
 place 

Matt Black 

Hannah Bauer 

Coach: Jeff Stout 

 

Jr. Hippology 

Emma Sheetz – 4
th
 place high individual 

Coach: Jeff Stout 

Veterinary Science- 3rd place overall 

Team Members: 

David Ames – 3
rd

 place high individual  

Stephanie Patton – 4
th
 place 

Austin Gottshall – 8
th
 place 

Raven Funkhouser  

Coach : Chrissy Whitacre 

 

Environmental and Natural Resources  

Jacob Chrisman 

Brittany Driver 

John Kerchner 

David Pitt 

Coach: Ashlee Edwards 

 

Floriculture   
Erin Orgen 

Kelly Orgen 

Hailey Catalano 

Cassie Williams 

Coach: Liz Borst 

 

 

 

 

ALSO: 

 2016 Superior Chapter Award: 

      Gold Rating 

 

 State FFA Degrees Awarded:  

                  Victoria Allen 

                  Brooke Fletcher 

                  Austin Gottshall  

                  Cara Hedrick 

                  Nicole Masiello 

                  Bailey McGill 

 

 

Proficiency Awards: 

State Winner: 

Eli Williams – Turf Grass mgmt 

 

Public Relations – Silver Award 

Scrapbook – Silver Rating 

 

37 of our FFA members attended  

 
 



 

 

Guidance News 
 

 

 

September 

 Dual Enrollment paperwork and payment is due to Mr. Bucher by September 6th. 

 School Counselors will be making presentations to the seniors regarding post-graduation options and 
the steps to take to get there. This includes college, scholarships, financial aid, the military and 
employment resources. 

 Each senior will meet with their counselor individually to review classes, sols and certifications needed 
for graduation as well as to help them plan for post-graduation. These meetings will occur in September 
and October. 

 The Apple Blossom Mall will host the annual College and Career Fair on September 28 from 6:30-8:00. 
Plan to attend to speak with and get information from representatives of 2 and 4 year colleges, trade 
schools and the military.  

 Check out collegeboard.org for 2016-2017   SAT dates and deadlines 
                  actstudent.org for 2016-2017   ACT dates and deadlines 

October 

 School Counselors will make presentations to the freshman students regarding their 4 year high school 
plan, graduation requirements, and tips on how to be successful in high school. Encourage them to take 
a career assessment on careercruising.com 

 PSAT 

 
 
 

PSAT Registration will begin September 6th in the Guidance Office: 
 
Students interested in taking the PSAT can register to take the test in the Guidance office.  You will need to pay 
at the time you register.  The cost of the test this year is $15.00.  Checks should be made payable to Sherando 
High School.  If you are paying in cash please have exact change.  The test will be administered on the morning 
of Oct. 19th at Sherando.  There is no makeup date for the PSAT.  Space is limited so interested students are 
encouraged to register early.  Students should see Mrs. Butler or Mrs. Hansen in the guidance office before 
school, during their study hall period, or after school to register for the test.  The deadline to register is 
September 22nd. 
 
For more information on the PSAT go to: 
 
https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/psat-nmsqt-psat-10  
 
 
 

https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/psat-nmsqt-psat-10

